Board of County Commissioners 

Workshop:  State Housing Initiative Partnership

 Program (SHIP) Advisory Committee

June 23, 2008

The Board of County Commissioners of Wakulla County, Florida met for a Workshop on Monday, June 23, 2008 at 5:00 p.m., with Chairman Ed Brimner presiding.  Present were Commissioners George Green, Howard Kessler, Brian Langston (absent), and Maxie Lawhon (absent).  Also, present were County Attorney Ron Mowrey, County Administrator Ben Pingree and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

The purpose of the workshop is a request for Board consideration for the appointment of an eleven (11) member State Housing Initiatives Partnership Program (SHIP) Committee.
The deadline to establish and appoint the committee members by Resolution or Ordinance is June 30, 2008 and the first mandatory report is due by December 31, 2008.  Florida Statute 420.9076 requires counties to re-establish the local Affordable Housing Advisory Committee.  Failure to appoint the committee may result in suspension of SHIP funding from the Florida Housing Finance Corporation.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:20 p.m.

